Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

· The number of schools in your area due to be used as polling stations on December 12, broken down by what phase (primary, secondary, etc)
Primary – 9

Secondary – 0

· How many schools in your area will be closed or partially closed as a result of being used as a polling station on December 12, broken down by what phase (primary, secondary, etc)
The decision to close is made by the individual schools. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
· The number of schools used as polling stations at the 2017 general election
Primary – 15

Secondary – 1

· How much will be paid out in compensation to schools used for this coming general election, and how much was paid out in 2017
Compensation is not paid, schools negotiate with us on an individual basis to cover heating, lighting and other facility/caretaking costs.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
· Have you taken up the DfE’s offer of extra funding to find alternative sites to use instead of schools, and if so, how many of these alternative sites have been found?
The DfE have not offered alternative funding. However more generally we have been actively working over recent years to reduce the number of schools within the city that are used as Polling Stations and seek permanent alternatives wherever possible.  This is evidenced by the reduction from 16 to 9 schools between 2017 and 2019.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

